REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: OCTOBER 14, 2015

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGERQ%

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @'
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF UPDATED SANITARY SEWER MANAGEMENT PLAN

(SSMP), AS REQUIRED BY STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL
BOARD ORDER NO. 2006-003

On July 8, 2009, the City Council approved the City's Sanitary Sewer Management Plan
(SSMP), as required by Order No. 2006-003, which was adopted by the State Water
Resources Control Board. The regulations were developed due to a growing concern
about the water quality impacts of sanitary sewer overflows, particularly those that
cause beach closures or pose serious health and safety problems.

The SSMP sets forth goals and guidelines for managing, operating, maintaining,
repairing, replacing and expanding the sewer system. Since the Consolidated Sewer
Maintenance District (CSMD) of the Los Angeles County Sewer Maintenance Districts
(SMD) provides operation and maintenance services for the City’s sewer facilities, some
components of the City’s SSMP are the same as those of the SMD SSMP.

The SSMP is intended to be a living document which must be periodically updated to
reflect current conditions and knowledge of the system. Pursuant to the order, the
updated SSMP must be approved by the City Council (copy is on file in the office of the
City Clerk).

Staff has worked closely with the SMD and Willdan Engineering to prepare the Updated
SSMP, and deem it complete as addressing all requirements of the order.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council approve the Updated Sanitary Sewer
Management Plan.

Attachment: Updated SSMP
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